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Principal’s  Message 

1C would like to be in 

an Octopus’ Garden! 

Last Thursday, 1C presented 

their beautiful work on the 

Project Based Learning Unit 

about Living Things. They 

shared interesting facts about 

seals, giraffes, koalas and other animals. Their colourful artwork 

depicting octopi was just delightful and singing ‘I’d Like to Be in an 

Octopus’ Garden’ was highly entertaining. Well done 1C and Mrs 

Consalvi! Nine students were awarded their well-deserved Gold 

Awards and our blue assembly award winners were commended for 

their outstanding efforts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Sunday 16 – Tuesday 18 June 

Music Camp 

Friday 21 June 

Area Cross Country 

Tuesday 25 June 

Ryde School Spectacular Choir 

Rehearsal 

Thursday 27 June 

Vivaldi at Croydon Public School for 

rehearsal 

Tuesday 2 July 

Lindfield Blue Assembly 

Thursday 4 July 

Years 5 & 6 Art Display in the Hall 

Friday 5 July 

Last Day of Term 2 

Monday 22 July 

Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 23 July 

Students return for Term 3 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Further upcoming events can be viewed by clicking 

on Calendar on the home page of the school 

website: https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

 

PSSA Boys Soccer 

Week 7 Friday 14 June 

Division 1 – Allan Small Park, East Killara 

Division 2 – Primula Oval, Lindfield 

Save the Date – Grandparent’s Day/Open Day 

We warmly invite all grandparents, parents and friends to join us for our 

annual Education Week celebration of Grandparent’s Day/Open Day on: 

Wednesday 7 August commencing at 9:30am 

A program will issued closer to the date. 



Staffing Changes for Weeks 8-10 

Miss Emily Morrow has been offered a wonderful leadership opportunity to relieve as Teaching Principal 

for three weeks at Wingello Public School in the Southern Highlands. This commences next Monday and 

Mr Marshall Law will teach KM for the rest of the term. Mrs Elise Poulton will relieve as the Assistant 

Principal for Kindergarten but will remain teaching 3P. Feel free to contact her or Mr Gardiner who is 

relieving as Deputy Principal K-2, should you have any concerns. 

Emergency Drill on Thursday 13 June 

From time to time, we are required to conduct Emergency Evacuation Drills. This is to prepare students 

in case of any emergency. By practising where to go and what to do, students will be more comfortable 

with the procedures should we ever have to respond to an actual emergency situation. This Thursday we 

will be practising a ‘Lockdown’ where we stay inside the classroom, lock doors and windows and 

continue working. We may need to do this in the event of a storm, high winds, an intruder or aggressive 

animal on the school grounds. We will also practise an ‘Evacuation’. Our assembly point is on Palm 

Playground. An evacuation may be necessary if there is a fire or other hazard requiring us to leave the 

classrooms and offices. Students will be briefed about these procedures on Thursday morning before we 

do the drill. We will teach them the meanings of the Lockdown and Evacuation sirens.  

2018 Annual School Report 

It is with great pleasure that I present the 2018 Annual School Report. It 

outlines and celebrates our achievements.  We also share our next steps 

and directions for the next year. 

Here is the link: 

https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/doe-nsw-schools/annual-

report/2018/2403/2018_Lindfield_Public_School_Annual_Report.pdf 

Lindfield Then and Now 4BR 

4BR students have been very busy creating a display to show how Lindfield has changed from 1905 to 

2019. This is part of their History unit on 'Community and Remembrance'. It has really opened their eyes 

to the past as they compared buildings and open spaces as well as transport. Congratulations 4BR! 

NCCD - Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with 

Disability 

Lindfield Public School is in the process of completing the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 

School Students with Disability. An information sheet about this process is contained in this week’s 

Lines. No individual student is identified to protect the privacy of all. 

 

Megan Lockery 

Principal

https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/doe-nsw-schools/annual-report/2018/2403/2018_Lindfield_Public_School_Annual_Report.pdf
https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/doe-nsw-schools/annual-report/2018/2403/2018_Lindfield_Public_School_Annual_Report.pdf


 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Carers 

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School 

Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already 

available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative 

requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 

2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 

 year of schooling 

 category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 

 level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, 

supplementary, substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 

 formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  

 consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 

 develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve 

educational outcomes for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly 

for the support of students with disability. 

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing 

process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual 

student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All 

information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal 

information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the Australian Government’s Privacy 

Policy (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  

Kind regards 

 

Megan Lockery 

Principal 

https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.nccd.edu.au/
https://www.nccd.edu.au/


Deputy Principals’ Message 

 

“While we try to teach our children all about life, our children  

teach us what life is all about.” - Angela Schwindt 

Spotlight on Year 3 - Design Thinking 

This week we had the pleasure of visiting Miss Zhan’s class. As part of their Project Based Learning Project 

this term, all classes have been designing a greenhouse. Students have been tasked with designing a 

structure that has the ability to germinate a seed that can be turned into food. Pictured below are 3Z 

students working hard on their designs. Don’t they look wonderful? 

 

Premier’s Spelling Bee Stage 2 Finals - supercalifragilisticexpialidocious 

Yesterday, Stage 2 came together to celebrate spelling. We had 

finalists from each class who battled it out to see who were the best 

spellers in the land would be. We had two overall champions. 

Congratulations to Lachlan (3/4H) and Alex (3CB)! Some of the 

challenging words in the competition were: schematic and souvlaki. 

Good luck at the regional finals boys! Keep practising hard. Look at 

Stage 3; it won’t be long and we will be challenging you too! For 

more information about the Premier’s Spelling Bee please follow the 

link: https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/premiers-spelling-bee 

  

https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/premiers-spelling-bee


Garden Club 

This week Lindfield Public School was lucky enough to have a visit from Bunnings Chatswood who donated 

a huge number of new seedlings for our gardens. The garden is now home to different herbs, vegetables 

and even some new passionfruit trees. We are looking forward to seeing our garden thrive. Thank you to 

Miss Ginges, Garden Club members and all the teachers for your help and support! Stay tuned to see our 

progress over the remainder of the year. 

 

 
 



ICAS Competitions  

After careful consideration, this year we have decided not to take part in the ICAS competitions. Whilst we 

accept that online testing is a feature of the way that we operate in schools, the logistics associated is 

highly problematic, placing an unreasonable burden on schools to provide and support the necessary 

technology. It should be noted that a number of primary schools in and outside of our local area that 

supported ICAS in the past, have opted not to participate this year.  

Music Camp 

Music Camp will take place from Sunday 16 June - Tuesday 18 June and we have over 280 students 

attending over three days. There are still some available spots for parent volunteers to help pack up 

instruments at the end of camp and to unload instruments back at school on the Tuesday evening. 

If your children are participating in the Music Camp, it would be greatly appreciated if you could assist. 

Please ensure you have read all emails with last minute reminders. Thank you again to Rhyan Stevens, 

and our Band and Strings Convenors.  

Kindergarten Enrolments 2020 

We are now taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2020. Please contact the Office for an Enrolment Form. 

The 2020 Kindergarten Orientation Program is in this week’s Lines with details of events. We are looking 

forward to meeting our new families and students! 

 

Trent Gardiner        Peter Hayllar   

Relieving K-2 Deputy Principal      Years 3-6 Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zone Cross Country Results  

 

On Tuesday 28 May, 48 students attended the Zone Cross Country. The students did exceptionally well 

placing 3rd overall out of 14 schools. Spencer T was crowned Zone Champion for 11yrs Boys and Grace 

B was runner up in the 11yrs girls. Congratulations also goes to Sebastian N, Kristian N and Estelle O 

for making it to the Area Cross Country Carnival on Friday June 21 at Gosford Racecource.  

 

Tim Elsley 

Sports Coordinator 



Athletics Field Events Results 

 

Junior Girls Shot Put  Junior Boys Shot Put 

1st Mariska S K  1st Jialu X K 

2nd Madeline S R  2nd Riley H R 

3rd Lily H R  3rd Lucas V R 

       

11yrs Girls Shot Put  11yrs Boys Shot Put 

1st Charlotte T K  1st Phillip M L 

2nd Miu Miu K C  2nd Spencer T R 

3rd Bianca R C  3rd Jamison C R 

       

12 yrs Girls Shot Put  Boys Shot Put 

1st Sophia H K  1st Boyuan Z L 

2nd Gemma S R  2nd Angelo K C 

3rd Madeliene S L  3rd Angus K L 

       

Junior Girls Long Jump  Junior Boys Long Jump 

1st Sophia D L  1st Ruari B R 

2nd Amy B R  2nd Matthew A-P C 

3rd Jessica H K  3rd Lucas W K 

       

11yrs Girls Long Jump  11yrs Boys Long Jump 

1st Natalia B R  1st Liam M K 

2nd Charlotte T K  2nd Henry B L 

3rd Lily F C  3rd Phillip M R 

       

12yrs Girls Long Jump  12yrs Boys Long Jump 

1st Emma F R  1st Boyuan Z L 

2nd Anna B R  2nd Angus K L 

3rd Annika L K  3rd Zakariya R C 

       

Junior Girls Discus  Junior Boys Discus 

1st Lily H R  1st Lucas V R 

2nd Madeline S R  2nd Charlie H K 

3rd Sophia M L  3rd Jialu X K 

       

11yrs Girls Discus  11yrs Boys Discus 

1st Miu Miu K C  1st Ethan W C 

2nd Daisy W C  2nd Jamison C R 

3rd Lily F C  3rd Phillip M L 

       

12yrs Girls Discus  12yrs Boys Discus 

1st Emma F R  1st Joshua K L 

2nd Gemma S R  2nd Zachary C C 

3rd Sophia H K  3rd Boyuan Z L 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lindfield Public School 

2020 Kindergarten Information 

                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Information Evening 

Wednesday 28 August 2019 at 6:30pm in the School Hall 

This is an introduction to Lindfield Public School and information about school 

readiness.  

 

Parent Information and Kindergarten Orientation Visits 

Thursday 7 November and Thursday 14 November 2019  

from 9:30am to 11:00am 

 

Children will visit Kindergarten classrooms and participate in various activities. A 

School Tour will be part of the Orientation Program. At the conclusion of the 

morning’s activities, children have morning tea on our Camphor Laurel playground 

(please supply a piece of fruit for your child).  

 

While the children are visiting the Kindergarten classrooms, there will be information 

sessions for parents/carers in the School Hall.   

 

Please attend BOTH Orientation Days. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Principal: Megan Lockery 

 Deputy Principal K-2: Angela Mustaca 

 Deputy Principal 3-6: Peter Hayllar 

218 Pacific Highway, Lindfield NSW 2070T: 9416 1903F: 9416 2317https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.aulindfield-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

 

  Principal: Megan Lockery 
 Deputy Principal K-2: Angela Mustaca 
 Deputy Principal 3-6: Peter Hayllar 



 

 

Absentee Notification 

We would appreciate it if you record student absences via the Skoolbag app which can be downloaded 

from the app store. Just search for Lindfield Public School.  

 

Simply open the app   Select the eForms tab    Select the Absentee Form tab 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Notice Board 

All community notices/flyers can now be found under the Parent and Community link on our website. 

http://www.lindfield-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/p-c-website/community-notice-board 

Medical Alert Updates 2019 

Please ensure all children with anaphylaxis and other medical conditions hand in their updated Action 

Plans. Kindly ask your doctors to sign, stamp and date them. The school needs to receive a coloured 

copy of the Action Plan for our health records. All students with a known medical condition must provide 

updated health plans for 2019. Thank you for your ongoing support. 

Notes Sent Home 

Notes are available to download from the school website: http://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au   

Please look under the ‘Notes’ tab.   

Work on Display 

 

Anaphylaxis at Lindfield Public School 
At Lindfield Public School in 2019, we have a small number of children who could have a potentially life 

threatening allergic reaction. They are found across our school from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

How can parents help these children? 

 Choose alternative sandwich spreads to peanut butter and Nutella. Inform your child that 

these foods can trigger an anaphylactic reaction. 

 Reinforce the school’s NO FOOD SHARING message. 

Please note, no students are allowed to bring  

glass bottles to school for safety reasons 

Work on display in the office for this week 

KS and 4K  

http://www.lindfield-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/p-c-website/community-notice-board


 

 

Library 

  

2019 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html 

Well done to the following students who have completed their Student Reading Records over the last 

two weeks! 

 

All books need to be logged online via the NSW PRC website using your child’s individual 

login details by Friday 30 August. 

 

K-2      3-4    5-6  

Maia B     Cooper H   Prapti C 

Ayana A    Claressa T   Grace L  

Rose K    Tahnee K 

Mitch L     Gabriel L 

Cadence S    Rhys M  

Juliet M 

Stephanie P 

Charlie S 

 

 

          

        

 

  

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy reading! 

Renee Chapman and Rachel Loftus 

Teacher Librarians 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

Canteen 

Don’t forget that the Canteen has hot milo available at recess.  

Please order via flexischools (https://www.flexischools.com.au/) 

to avoid disappointment, in case we run out! 

 

PLEASE HELP! We are desperate for volunteers again next week.  
 

We have many, many children using the Canteen and only need 15 volunteers a week. Please help us 

keep our Canteen affordable. 

 

Just one shift per year would make all the difference! And your child will adore to see you. 

 

To volunteer please text Cara on 

0402057462 or email 

lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com 

Please click here to view full term roster 
  

13-Jun 14-Jun 

Jane Downey (K, 3) Catherine Chai (2, 5) 

Jane Sim (3, 5) Ashleigh Breen 

Kristin Powell (1) Tina Cabela  

 

Winnie Tang 

HELP!! 9-2pm 

17-Jun 18-Jun 19-Jun 20-Jun 21-Jun 

Nithya Dorairaj (6) HELP!! 9-2pm Leonie Cornell (3) Jane Downey (K, 3) Dan Oiu (5) 

HELP!! 9-2pm Lisa Zhao (K) 
HELP!! 9-2pm HELP!! 9-2pm 

Elizabeth Sullivan (3) 

  

HELP!! 9-2pm HELP!! 9-2pm HELP!! 9-2pm 

  

HELP!! 9-2pm 

HELP!! 9-2pm 

24-Jun 25-Jun 26-Jun 27-Jun 28-Jun 

HELP!! 9-2pm HELP!! 9-2pm Hemna (K) Jane Downey (K, 3) HELP!! 9-2pm 

HELP!! 9-2pm 
Nadine Nel (1, 4) HELP!! 9-2pm Amanda Hawkins (K, 3) 

HELP!! 9-2pm 

  

Patricia Stiles (3) Jane Sim (3, 5) HELP!! 9-2pm 

    

HELP!! 9-12pm 

HELP!! 9-12pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sarah Burnett  Claudette Mann  

Katrina Tottenham   

Canteen Managers   

canteen@lpspandc.org.au 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/
mailto:lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/18ma_oqnEgsv3gy73H4TqEDMUSxc_kqwRH70MF3j4WcA/htmlview
mailto:canteen@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Clothing Pool 

 

Clothing Pool Opening Hours:   8:30 am - 9:30 am Wednesdays and Thursdays 
 
Don’t forget the ONLINE ordering option – easy and secure via the P&C website.  Orders are then delivered 

to your child’s class, usually on Wednesdays or Thursdays. PLEASE include your child's name and class.  

The Clothing Pool is plastic bag free. Please bring along a bag to carry your items home in.  

  Please label your belongings 

 

 Hair Accessories 
Our new headbands with bows have been so popular that we now stock hair clips and hair ties with 

our summer and winter bows on them too. You can also buy a pack which includes: 

One headband, two clips and two ties for $26 in either summer or winter fabric. 

 

 

 Jackets & Jumpers 

What a chilly start to the last few days we have had! Clothing Pool sells a variety of  

jumpers and jackets, so come visit us or order online if you need an update! 

Our Upcoming Volunteers’ roster:  

 

Week 7 

Wednesday 12 June Thursday 13 June 

Greti Lindsay 
Kristine Bennett 

Greti Lindsay 
Mega Shah 

Week 8 

Wednesday 19 June Thursday 20 June 

Greti Lindsay 
Amanda Hawkins 

Greti Lindsay 
Brenna Roumanos 

Nguyet Nguyen 

 

 

Convenor – Jessica Gregg  

Clothing Shop Manager – Greti Lindsay  

orders@lpspandc.org.au

mailto:orders@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Band  

Music Camp - only 4 days to go!  

There’s only a few days until Music Camp begins - we hope your children are as excited as we 

are!  Just a final reminder to read your Registration Pack and ensure: 

 you have made note of the relevant departure/arrival times and instructions for your children; 

 you have noted what to bring (including medication) and what not to bring; 

 your child has a labelled music stand ready to bring; 

 your child is dressed warmly and comfortably in mufti-clothing for the duration. 

Please look out for a final reminder/instruction email from your Band Representative this week. 

We thank all parents and carers for your support and help in getting your children ready for this amazing 

annual event.  We invite you to attend the concert to be held from 3:30pm in the Dining Hall on Tuesday 

afternoon to celebrate your children’s musical progress and close the camp.  Happy Music Camp everyone! 

CB to perform at Cromehurst Public School - Wednesday 3 July 

We are delighted that CB have been invited to perform at Cromehurst Public School on Wednesday 3 July. 

This is a wonderful opportunity to perform and share music with others in our community and this 

performance is always received with great appreciation. 

We request several parent volunteers to assist with transporting large instruments and to supervise the 

ensemble as they walk to Cromehurst.  If you can help, please indicate your availability on the permission 

note which will be sent home soon - thank you for your support. 

An open invitation to the next Band Committee meeting  

We are pleased to confirm that the next Band Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday 26 June at 

7:30pm in the Staff Room.  This is a relaxed and very welcoming opportunity for any parents and carers to 

join in and find out what the Committee does. Please mark it in the diary - everyone welcome! 

Band Calendar   

Term 2 
 

Week 8 Annual Music Camp - all Bands - 16-18 June 

Week 9 Open invitation to Band Committee Meeting - Wednesday 26 June 7:30pm 

Week 10 Lindfield Blue assembly IB - Tuesday 2 July 

Week 10 Cromehurst Public performance CB - Wednesday 3 July 

 

For questions or feedback regarding any aspect of the Band program at Lindfield, please e-mail 

band@lpspandc.org.au.    

 

Wishing all our Band members a fantastic camp! 

Seiko and Mark Ruff   

Band Co-convenors 

band@lpspandc.org.au  

mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au
mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

 

Strings 

 

LPS ANNUAL MUSIC CAMP (Sunday 16 June to Tuesday 18 June) 

Less than one week left until Music Camp! It is important that you read through the info pack thoroughly as it 

contains a large amount of information for you to review – e.g. what to bring (and what not to bring) to music 

camp and pick up/drop off details. Please clearly label your music stands and instrument cases with your 

child’s name.  

 

All children are to be in MUFTI clothing – not school uniforms 

 

*** Special message for BACH and VIVALDI students in Years 5 & 6 (BACHALDI) *** 

 

Bachaldi children are due to arrive at 4pm, Sunday 16 June at Narrabean Sports and Recreation Centre 

by private transport, ready for rehearsals.  

 

Drop off is located at the Outdoor Ed Office which is up the top of the hill. Upon arrival we will complete 

check in, administration, and medical registration. Once you arrive you will need to go to the office and have 

your child's name marked off. Your child will be handed a beanie and lanyard for the camp, as well as be 

informed of their sleeping arrangements at the venue. 

For those children requiring medical registration or who are bringing medication, please ensure you see the 

teacher in charge (Mrs Burbage) before leaving the office check in area. Puffers must be sighted by that 

teacher. All medication should be in original packaging and clearly marked with your child’s name, together 

with instructions on the prescribed dosage and frequency. 

 

*** Message for Years 3-6 students – End of Camp Concerts and Travel Home *** 

 

End of Camp Concert (3:30pm to 4:45pm) 

Whilst the younger strings children in Years K-2 will return to LPS on Monday, all remaining members of the 

strings program will perform a concert on Tuesday afternoon commencing at 3:30pm. 

Parents/families are welcome to attend this popular concert. Each year we are amazed at the children’s’ 

musical progress, which is achieved in only a couple of days. This year the concert will be in the dining hall 

at the top of the hill.  Please walk to the Outdoor ED office up the hill. 

There will be no parking at the top of the hill and parents should park around the oval and walk up to the 

concert. Less mobile adults should be driven to the top of hill and then the cars parked around the oval. 

 

Return Transport (review travel home forms if required) 

All children who remain for Tuesday: Parents will need to arrange transport home for their children after the 

concert on Tuesday evening. The end of year concert is due to conclude at approximately 4:45pm. 

 

 

Strings Committee  

strings@lpspandc.org.au  

 

mailto:strings@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

 

LPS Class Social Calendar 

 

Date Class Event and Venue Time 

Saturday 15 June KINDY West Lindfield Bowling Club, 76A Highfields Rd Lindfield 4pm 
 
 

Thursday June 20 3Z Mum’s Dinner, Monkey King Thai, Lindfield 
 

7:30pm 

Friday 21 June 3CB Parent Dinner, Zeera Takda Indian and Nepalese 
Restaurant, Lindfield 

7pm 
 
 

Friday 21 June YEAR 2 Parent social night, Front bar Greengate Hotel, Killara 6:30pm 
 

Saturday 22 June 
 

1PT Class Picnic, Roseville Park, Clanville Rd, Roseville 12-2pm 

Sunday 30 June 2T Class picnic, Queen Elizabeth Reserve, Lindfield 12-2pm 
 

To have your function in the Lindfield Lines please email cpclindfield@gmail.com by 8pm Monday. 

 

Jen Jarick   

Class Parent Co-ordinator    

cpclindfield@gmail.com  

 

mailto:cpclindfield@gmail.com
mailto:cpclindfield@gmail.com


 

 

Chess 

 

Winter has come and a sad day for 

House Lindfield as our top teams bend 

the knee and a Captain rides into the 

sunset..... 

 

Round 5 of the Junior Chess League 

Primary Schools Competition (Upper 

North Shore) was held last Friday.   A 

tough round for us as our A and B 

teams went down to very strong 

opponents.   Also a sad farewell to one 

of our Captains Kyle, who leaves us 

halfway through having led his team 

admirably with 4 wins out of 5 - 

including winning an upset in his match 

against our Emily this round.  Wasn't 

expecting that!  Results from last week: 

 

Lindfield A played Sydney Grammar A for a 0-4 loss (aggregrate 6.5-13.5) 

Lindfield B played Lindfield East A for a 0.5-3.5 loss (11.5-8.5)     

Lindfield C played Lindfield E for a 3-1 win (14.5-5.5)    

Lindfield D played Knox B for a 2-2 draw (13-7)  

Lindfield E played Lindfield C for a 1-3 loss (4-16)    

Lindfield F played Sydney Grammar G for a 1-3 loss (8-12)    

Lindfield G played Abbotsleigh C for a 3-1 win (17-3)   

Lindfield H played Barker E for a 0-4 loss (4-16)   

 

Thank you to all the parents who came to help supervise, drive and otherwise help out and of course to the 

Canteen for yet another marvelous spread. 

 

This week at Home we have - 

Lindfield A vs Sydney Grammar B, 

Lindfield B vs Sydney Grammar A, 

Lindfield F vs Sydney Grammar I and 

Lindfield H vs Sydney Grammar G. 

 

The following teams are traveling - 

Lindfield C vs West Pymble 

A,  Lindfield D vs Wahroonga B, 

Lindfield E vs Abbotsleigh A and 

Lindfield G vs Sydney Grammar 

H    Good luck teams! 

Eric Tse  

Chess Co-ordinator   

chessclub@lpspandc.org  

 

mailto:chessclub@lpspandc.org

